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From the Board of Directors

This quote, an iteration of ancient Jewish Rabbinic teachings, sums up well our 
goals here at the West Side Catholic Center.  Our amazing staff and volunteers are 
privileged to be the hands and face of that mission every day. 
That mission is usually one layer away for those of who serve on the Board. 
 
At this time, however, the Board has the great responsibility of hiring a new  
Executive Director to fill the very large shoes of John Litten. We formed a very 
qualified Search Committee that has a broad variety of professional experience 
and a diverse world view. That committee reviewed over a hundred résumés,  
conducted dozens of interviews, and, as of this writing, has narrowed the field to a 
few finalists for the entire Board to meet and evaluate. 
 
This process is one of the most critical and essential functions of the Board.  
We have taken this responsibility seriously as is required of us by the mission of the 
West Side Catholic Center. 
 
The Board is tremendously grateful to Mike Bernot for agreeing to act as Interim 
Director after John’s departure. As always, the staff and volunteers continue to 
serve our clients despite the inevitable disruption caused by this leadership change. 
 
We hope to have a new leader in place to undertake the stewardship of the Center 
by the end of the year. 
 
As always we offer our heartfelt gratitude for all of your prayers, financial support, 
and dedicated time that collectively continues to fortify this mission of justice, 
mercy and service.

Sincerely, 

Kevin Lenhard
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The Blessings of Advent
 As the days darken, we all 
find ourselves searching for a little 
more light, comfort and joy. The 
season of Advent has arrived and it 
may look a little different for each 
of us, but we are all searching for 
more hope, faith, joy and peace. 

 In the weeks leading up 
to Christmas there is a flurry of  
activity here on 32nd Street. Ask any 
employee, client or volunteer here at 
West Side Catholic Center and they 
will tell you this is a very busy time 
of year for our agency. Hundreds of 
families receive new clothing and 
personal care items customized 
to their sizes and needs through 
our Spirit of Christmas collection,  
our Family Engagement team  
coordinates providing coats to adults 
and children, and Zacchaeus Housing

Solutions families are adopted by 
generous donors to provide for their 
Christmas wish list needs. These 
wonderful, seasonal endeavors are 
all in addition to the daily goings 
on of our Resource Center, Moriah 
Shelter, Zacchaeus Housing Solu-
tions, Workforce Development 
and Culinary Training programs.  

 Hundreds of members of 
the community and families receive 
wraparound services throughout 
the year, so what is it about this 
time of year that feels set apart?

 The season of Advent  
began to be observed in the early 
centuries of the church with fast-
ing, prayer and other spiritual  
practices after the feast of Christmas 
became affixed to the twenty fifth of  
December.     
 Preparing the heart and 
soul for all that Christmas brings 
us can look like the practices of 
prayer and worship, spending time 
with loved ones, serving others and 
doing more of what brings us ...

...hope, faith, joy and peace  
throughout the year. 

Continued on page 4

Each Christmas, we give out 600 bags of 

personalized items to the families who 

receive our services the most throughout the year. 
Donate your brand new items from the list 

below between December 5th-9th.

New, All Sizes

Sweatshirts
Hats

Gloves
Scarves

Underwear
Children’s Pajamas

New, Full Size
Shampoo

Soap
Toothbrush
Toothpaste
Deodorant

Lotion
Razor

Diapers
Wipes
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Continued from page 3 

 A twenty five year volunteer 
of WSCC, Eileen DeWood started out 
serving others in our kitchen and has 
been involved with several programs 
over the years. Out of her deep love 
of others, Eileen can speak at length 
as to why she continues to serve. 
“It brings me joy connecting with  
people. At WSCC, you always find 
people giving. We try to do as much 
as we can for others and to give back.” 

 Blessings in her life are not 
exclusive to the Christmas season, 
however. Having experienced much 
personal loss, Eileen found herself 
at a turning point in her life. “My  
family had all passed away in a short 
period of time and I was alone, but 
God worked a miracle that brought me  
extreme joy.” In the wake of such 
loss, so much was also gained; an  
expanded family of step-children, 
grandchildren and others. 

 This season is a celebra-
tion of that miracle, her family and 
her faith as she prepares for the  

Christmas  holiday,  complete with the 
Advent candles from her childhood. 

 However, for those of us 
who may not celebrate from a  
religious standpoint, do we still 
experience the spiritual fruit 
of the season? Survey says, yes. 

 
 Mike Farkas, owner and  
operator of Farkas Pastry Shoppe, 
spends the Advent season meeting 
the heightened demand for delicious 
baked goods. For twenty years his 
bakery has provided the Resource 
Center with sweet treats and  he has 
recently mentored two students from 
the Culinary Academy in his kitchen. 
“It has been great fun and rewarding 
to work with these students. They are 
adaptive, in tune with learning and 
have a great attitude.” Our network 
of partnerorganizations helps us go 
beyond our walls and help further 
the lives of those w e serve. Though 
the Advent and Christmas season is 
an extremely busy one for the 57 year 
old business, it is one that sustains.  

 Few of us can say that we 
have worked for a company or  
organization for more than a  
decade, but Rhonda Daniels 
can do just that. She has been a  
Housing Coach throughout her 
time at WSCC and wouldn’t change 
a thing about her time here. “I feel 
God has placed me where he wants 
me to be and I love my work.” Her 
empathy for others drives her to avail 
herself to clients as much as possible. 
“My life is peaceful, free and content 
and I want to give that to others.” She 
gives from the freedom that comes 
with a peaceful heart. The Advent 
season amplifies what she feels 
throughout the year here at WSCC. 
“I’m working for the Lord.” She  
happily works the Christmas holiday 
at Moriah Shelter so other staff can 
enjoy the time with their children.

 All of us are seeking  
more hope, stronger faith,  
exponential joy, and abundant 
peace. Here at WSCC, it is woven 
into everything we do and we are 
grateful for the opportunity to do life  
together, during this Advent season. 

 

A Charlie Brown Christmas calls 
to mind a famous speech by the  
beloved character Linus. 
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In Memoriam:

You can make donations to WSCC to celebrate a special occasion, to ask “in lieu of gifts” or to honor someone 
special. WSCC expresses gratitude for the recent donations made in memory of the following individuals.

Christine Amino
Fr. Bob Begin

Andrew Bradley
Alice Ciotta

Alan H. Dant
Sue DiNardo

To learn more about planned giving contact the Advancement Department at info@wsccenter.org or ext. 132.
www.wsccenter.org/legacy-giving

 Donor Gratitude

Helen Gebura
William Kalt

Dennis P. Lynch
Edward J. McDermott
Lance A. McGannon

Mary K. McGorray
Aloysius Mullee

Susan Palisin
Kay Parrent

Gerry E. Vandeveer
Patrick Walsh

And there were in the same country shepherds abiding in the field, 
keeping watch over their flock by night. 

And suddenly there was with the andel a multitude of the  
heavenly host praising God saying, 

“Glory to God in the highest, and on Earth peace, good will  
toward men.”
Luke 2: 8-14

And the angel said unto them, “Fear not, for behold, I bring you 
good tidings of great joy which shall be to all people. For unto you is 
born this day in the city of David a Savior, which is Christ the Lord.  



The programs and services provided at the West 
Side Catholic Center are free of charge to all  

clients. We are able to operate under this model 
due to the incredible dedication of our staff and 

volunteers, and the generosity of our support  
community.

Your gift to WSCC is 100% tax deductible and  
ensures our mission continues.

Give online at wsccenter.org/donate 
or use the included remittance envelope.

6 West Side Catholic Center

WSCC receives the  
david & martha hessler 
illuminating hope 

award
 The Community West Foundation 
has been a long-running partner to the West 
Side Catholic Center. Originally known as the  
Fairview/Lutheran Foundation, Community 
West has been supporting many community 
non-profit agencies through grantmaking since 
1997, with WSCC being the longest continuously  
funded non-profit organization by the foundation. 

 At the Community West  Foundation’s 
25th Anniversary celebration in late July, WSCC 
received the honor of being announced as the recipient of their annual David and Martha Hessler Illuminating Hope 
Award. The award, named after long-time Community West supporters and philanthropists David and Martha  
Hessler, was created to recognize a local non-profits with a deep history and commitment to our community that is truly 
“Illuminating Hope.”

 The award given to WSCC as the recipient is a replica of the “Homeless Jesus” statue by Canadian artist Timothy 
Schmalz, creator of the “Matthew 25 Collection” installed throughout Cleveland by the Community West Foundation. 
In addition to the award, WSCC was given a $10,000 unrestricted grant. WSCC proudly displays this award on our  
reception desk today, and had it blessed by Fr. Tom Fanta at our 45th Anniversary Mass celebrated in August.

 To learn more about the Community West Foundation and the Matthew 25 Collection, visit  
www.communitywestfoundation.org/matthew25collection
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How to Help

more information at www.wsccenter.org/pancakerun
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